

June 20, 2019

VIA FEDEX

James J. Murphy, Jr., Acting Chairman Melanie Bachman, Esq., Executive Director Connecticut Siting Council Ten Franklin Square New Britain, Connecticut 06051



Re: Docket 452 - Request for Extension of Time – InSite Wireless Group

250 Canaan Road, Salisbury, Connecticut - CT114 Zoning

Dear Chairman Murphy and Executive Director Bachman:

Please accept this letter from InSite Towers Development, LLC as holder of the Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need issued by the Siting Council in Docket 452 ("Certificate"). Condition 7 of the Decision and Order dated March 5, 2015 required the approved facility to be fully constructed and providing wireless services within eighteen (18) months from the date of the mailing of the Council's Findings of Fact, Opinion, and Decision and Order. On January 3, 2018, Council granted a second eighteen (18) month extension, which would extend out to September 5, 2019 to complete construction of the facility.

The Salisbury Ambulance has recently purchased their coax and antenna. They are preparing to install their antenna on the tower in the next few months (see attached letter). At this time, AT&T has not committed to the installation of their facility to the tower site. In keeping with Condition 8 of the Decision and Order, we respectfully request a third eighteen (18) month extension, which would extend out to March 5, 2021.

Please do not hesitate to contact me should you, the Council members or staff have any questions regarding the foregoing. Thank you for your consideration of this request.

Sincerely,

Lance C. Cawley Chief Financial Officer InSite Wireless Group 1199 North Fairfax Street-Suite 700

Alexandria, VA 22314

cc: Quincy Byrd, InSite Wireless Group
Manuel Vicente, Homeland Towers, LLC
Raymond Vergati, Homeland Towers, LLC
The Honorable Curtis Rand, First Selectman, Town of Salisbury
Lucia Chiocchio, Esq., Cuddy + Feder, LLP

Salisbury Volunteer Ambulance Service, Inc.

A Not-For Profit Since 1971

6/12/2019

Dear Mr. Vergati,

I'm writing to inform you that Salisbury Ambulance is in the process of scheduling the installation of our antenna on the InSite tower located at the Salisbury School. We are in receipt of our coax and antenna and are now awaiting on the delivery of our shelter for our radio cabinet. Once the shelter is received, we will reach out to you to coordinate an installation date which we anticipate to be in the next few months.

Melia

Michael Brenner

Communication Director

Salisbury Volunteer Ambulance Service"

